[image: image1.png]TACROSSE



Chatfield Girls Lacrosse
President’s Report
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Summary

In the month since the last board meeting, we’ve handled routine operations smoothly (varsity shirts, senior night, website news and pictures, uniform check-in), and dealt with a few contentious and anomalous issues (replacing lost uniform, statistics policy, spirit week representation, banquet invitations, DCMS field box vandalism).  We still have an overhang of previously-identified work to deal with e.g. website update completion, asset inventory, apparel streamlining, treasury transition and processes, etc.  But at this juncture we have a good handle on our own operations, and are planning for major projects next year and transitioning the leadership of the booster club.  We are able to look outside our own organization at having an impact on the broader booster club community at CSH and the sport of girls lacrosse in Colorado.  And the team is having a killer season. (
Progress made since last board meeting:

· Began transition of Offseason Committee responsibilities to Pat Maloney

· Distributed varsity shirts to players; many thanks to Dale Anderson for shepherding our shirt order through the process and personnel changes at Sports Authority

· Senior night very well done by Michelle Lanuza

· Stukeys took care of ordering replacements for lost pieces of varsity uniform #10

· Identified question of when to order new backpacks and whether to do so for next season

· Conducted and documented extensive analysis of women’s lacrosse statistics standards, comparing NCAA Statistician’s Manual to US Lacrosse Statistics Guide to MaxPreps categories to Chatfield Girls’ Lacrosse practices.  Found and documented numerous inconsistencies.  Identified need for policy on this topic, and developed draft policy for future adoption.  Goal is to eliminate subjectivity and foster consistency.  Identified needs to lobby MaxPreps to align its categories with published manuals, and to lobby CHSAA to provide guidance on consistent statistics practices.
· Uploaded two batches of varsity game photos taken by John Walker to the website.  Many, many thanks to John Walker for taking such awesome photographs.
· Updated bus schedule on website with game schedule changes that occurred.

· Obviously Chatfield had an awesome regular season and is having a great overall season including playoffs.  We are keeping our fingers crossed that they keep advancing.

· Refreshed memory on how CHSAA post-season seeding works.  Adam is a member of the seeding committee.  Was able to predict seeding for all conference winners.  The rest is pretty subjective by the committee.

· Heather Stukey coordinated volunteers for team dinners in the post-season.

· Changed plans with aKvideo to have playoff games recorded instead of Columbine game.  We still need to pay aKvideo after our contracted six games are recorded.

· Went through the whole Spirit Week fire drill, making posters representing our teams to put in the bridge at CSH.  This is predictable every year, and should be written into the job description of the Recognition Committee.

· Events Committee / Miltons sent banquet invitations via Evite using email addresses I supplied them from our website.  I set up an online store on the website for people to pay for banquet attendance.  Learned that banquet invitations is a potentially contentious issue, and that tracking RSVPs and reconciling payments is a bit of a hassle, especially when player and member records in our website database are not normalized with one record for every player and parent, each with a single unique email address.  I created a spreadsheet to track RSVPs and payments.
· Dealt with the whole DCMS field box vandalism incident on May 6th (Jeffco Sheriff report 14-8876).  It appears nothing was lost.  But the incident highlighted the need to get our equipment covered under the school’s insurance policy by officially donating it to the school after taking an inventory of it.
· Got playoff game schedules changed to meet needs of players.

· Booked Foothills Sports Arena for two days of postseason practice (May 12 & 13) due to late snow storm in Denver.  Booster club paid for first day ($352.50), second day ($265.00) invoiced to school to be paid out of girls lacrosse’s general fund account at the school.

· Still no further action on meeting of all CSH booster club presidents proposed by Chad Broer to exchange best practices on governance and operations.  Waiting for Chad to send me list of booster club presidents’ email addresses.  Will ping him after spring sports seasons are over.

· Conducted uniform check-in session for JV and Level 3.  A couple uniforms are still outstanding.
Needs and plans identified since last board meeting:
· Still need to complete the website overhaul pages on program history and statistical records.

· Would still like an attorney (e.g. Richard Olona?) to review whether we need to register with the Colorado Secretary of State for charitable solicitation and fundraising.

· Identified need for a policy on statistics collection and publishing.  Will put that in place before next season, with Adam Everett’s approval.  Also identified needs to lobby MaxPreps to align its categories with published manuals, and to lobby CHSAA to provide guidance on consistent statistics practices.

· Really need to do the asset inventory after the season, when everything is back in the cage, and formally donate all our equipment to the school.  This need was highlighted by the DCMS field box vandalism incident.
· Identified need to create a summer camps page on the website, as notices of summer camps are coming in.

· Identified need for a guideline or procedure for apparel distribution.

· Still need to complete the transition of the PayPal account from John Walker to Chatfield Girls Lacrosse and change profile settings as necessary.

· Need to normalize records and email addresses in our website database.  Need one active record for every parent and player on current roster, with a single unique email address.
· Identified need to make the combination lock on the DCMS field box easier to open and close, to deter future vandalism or theft incidents such as what occurred May 6th.
· Need to get all our assets – equipment, apparel inventory, etc. – into the cage at the end of the season in preparation for asset inventory.
Lessons learned since last board meeting, and implications thereof:
· We need better management of the varsity shirt ordering process next year.  They arrived too late in the season.  We need to place the order immediately after the varsity team is named and shirt sizes are determined for each player.

· Spirit Week is a fire drill every year.  In the lead-up to the assembly before prom, spring sports teams hang posters of themselves in the bridge at CSH.  We can anticipate this once the prom date is announced, and it should be a responsibility of the Recognition Committee to make and hang the posters (probably in collaboration with Team Coordinators).  This responsibility needs to be added to the Recognition Committee job description and section in the Operations Guide.
· The Level 3 Team Coordinator experienced some frustration over communicating game schedule changes.  At the start of the season we need a meeting between the coaching staff and the booster club to agree on communication practices.

· Learned that banquet invitations is a potentially contentious issue.  Considered hardcopy mailed invitations, Evites, and a simple email from the booster club website.  Hardcopies were considered because it was reported by a previous banquet chairman that a parent last year wanted hardcopy for a scrapbook.  Evite was chosen, including the use of its RSVP feature, despite concerns over whether everyone could receive an Evite, because it was agreed that something fancier than an email from the booster club was appropriate.  Further it was felt appropriate that each player should receive a personalized Evite to their banquet; it is not sufficient to only send Evites to parents.  Tracking the RSVPs and payments is tricky because player and member records in our website database are not normalized.  We’re missing records for some parents, and email address for some players, while in other cases a record has multiple email addresses, and/or the same email address is used for multiple records.  This makes it hard to send an Evite to each individual and have them RSVP for just themself.  Instead someone re can reach by email has to RSVP for multiple other people.  We need to normalize records and email addresses in our website database.  Furthermore I learned that the invitation process needs to be coordinated in advance before the invitations are sent.  Plans need to be in place, and communicated to the invitees, on how they should RSVP, and how it will all be tracked.  Furthermore the wording of the invitation needs to be coordinated in advance, because it may need to instruct people how to pay (e.g. using our website).
· Learned that post-season game scheduling needs to be coordinated with AP testing and other things; Adam and Chad need to communicate about that.
Major projects for next year:

· Asset inventory and donation of assets to the school.

· Development of an Operations Guide document.

· Normalize records and email addresses in website database.  Need one active record for every parent and player on current roster, with a single unique email address.

· Meeting of all CSH booster club presidents to exchange best practices on governance and operations.

· Lobbying CSH and Jeffco to adopt policies on relations with booster clubs

